
the building as units ventilated and continued to monitor. At this

time, Haz-Mat 1, Squad 18 (Haz-Mat Tech Unit) and the Haz-Mat

Battalion, along with a Verizon representative, were requested to

respond. Throughout the operation, carbon monoxide levels ele-

vated to 1100 ppm and the temperature of the batteries reached

186 degrees Fahrenheit, approaching the lower explosive limit.

The electricians and battery mechanics could not operate until

ventilation procedures were implemented and atmospheric condi-

tions were safe. It took several hours for levels on the first floor to

drop in order for electricians to physically disconnect cables from the

first-floor rectifiers that were connected to the battery room below.

A simple direct current (DC) disconnect at the location of the

batteries could have prevented increased carbon monoxide levels,

discharge of hydrogen gas and a possible explosion and release of

sulfuric acid from the overheated batteries that continued to cook

until the cables were disconnected. Also, the electricians had to

operate with live electric. FDNY units operated for more than

seven hours at this incident.

With the increased use of battery racks throughout New York

City, some measures to consider in regard to battery rooms include:

• Remote DC disconnect for batteries.

• Hydrogen detection device that is connected to a Class 3 system.

• Carbon monoxide detection connected to a Class 3 system.

• Heat detection connected to a Class 3 system.

• Sprinkler protection.

• Ventilation system.

Many buildings throughout the City have uninterrupted power

supply (UPS) systems for their computer networks. These UPS

systems are battery-powered systems, designed to prevent a surge

or dip in power when a building loses utility company power and

before the back-up generator comes on-line and picks up the load.

The location of UPS systems should be noted on CIDS.

Conclusion

These are just a few of the many lessons learned from a vari-

ety of incidents throughout the City.  Members with skill sets from

a previous life or from certifications held outside the job often are

important resources in early identification of potential hazards,

especially when the cause of the CO is not obvious. Carbon

monoxide has been called the silent killer. By sharing the lessons

learned, we don’t need to be silent about what we have learned.

Officers involved in these unusual occurrences are encour-

aged to gather as much information as possible and use mecha-

nisms, such as the Pass It On Program (ABC 1-97), to share that

information with all members of the Department. The author

thanks all those who contributed their stories to improve the

response of the FDNY to these potentially lethal events.
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Members are urged to review the following references:
• “CO Detector Activation--The New Nuisance Alarm?,”  by Lieutenant

James T. O’Connor, in the 1st/2007 issue of WNYF.
• “The Hazards of Carbon Monoxide,” by Lieutenant Richard Curiel, in the

3rd/2009 issue of WNYF.
• “Carbon Monoxide Investigations--They May Not Be Routine Calls,” by

Lieutenant Christopher Flatley, in the 3rd/2009 issue of WNYF. 
• Firefighting Procedures, Haz-Mat 4, Carbon Monoxide.
• EMS CME, July 2009, Article 1, Molecular Killers.
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